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IDEALLY, SHOULD THE PRINCIPAL OF KNCS BE A PRIEST? 

Speak to the sons of Israel and let them take for Me an offering; from every man whom his heart impels willingly you shall take My offering. 



Exodus 25:2
Whoever is of a willing heart, let him bring it, Jehovah’s offering. 


Exodus 35:5
Priests ought to teach the people, and to lead them by truths to the good of life, but still they ought to compel no one, since no one can be compelled to believe contrary to what he thinks from his heart to be true. He who believes otherwise than the priest and makes no disturbance ought to be left in peace. But he who makes a disturbance ought to be separated, for this also is of order, for the sake of which the priesthood is established. 
The New Jerusalem and her Heavenly Doctrine 318
PASTOR’S NOTES
Priest-Principal? As we are about to call a new pastor, we are thinking about what the ideal “job description” for him would be. For over a century, General Church schools have often but not always been led by priests. We certainly want priestly input into our schools, leading faculty, students and parents by truths to the good of life. Specifically, we would like priests to give chapel and religion classes to the older students, and help the lower school teachers give worship. We would like priestly advice on teaching all the subjects and on setting all our policies from a New Church point of view, in the light of the Word. 

The question is, does it work best for a priest to provide spiritual leadership while being the principal, or to do this simply as a pastor? What kind of authority figure should a pastor be? 

On the negative side, in General Church history, there have been situations where the pastor’s use has been severely damaged by his acting as principal, especially in disciplinary matters with students and teachers. More neutrally, a pastor who is devoting time to teacher support and evaluations, complying with state requirements, caring for the building and grounds, and many other necessary duties of a principal, is to that extent not spending time on the specific duties of a priest. He doesn’t have as much time for studying and presenting the teachings of the Word. Often in a small congrega-tion there has been no choice but to divide a pastor’s time and salary between the church and the school. But perhaps this is not ideal. 

On the positive side, the pastors in Kempton hope that we will be able to offer more and better guidance to faculty, students and parents by not being in charge of the school. We hope everyone will be in a better position to receive in freedom, according to reason, what we have to offer, without an overlay of authority.

Brett, Andy, Chris, Judah and I love the school a lot. We love teaching the students here, big and small; we enjoy being colleagues with our great faculty; and it’s good to talk with parents about how their children are doing. Even when discipline is involved, it’s great to be teammates in helping children grow up. We believe a New Church school can be a great support to parents in fulfilling the promises of baptism, and an outstanding preparation for adult life here and in heaven. These uses will not change, whether or not we change the principalship. 

Please share your thoughts on this subject with your friends, including the pastors. 

Society Doctrinal Classes this fall will be on Divine Providence, teaching how the Lord watches over every detail of our lives, to lead us to heaven if we are willing. The first chapter we will study teaches us that our own prudence is nothing! How can this be?? Come and see, on three Wednesday evenings in October. 
Pastor’s Council: Most of our September 25th discussion was about the proposal that the pastor would no longer be the principal of KNCS. Here are some points raised: 

·   The school would benefit from more forums for parents to share thoughts with the faculty about policies, courses, etc. One open meeting per year might not be enough. 

·   The pastor is someone parents can appeal to if they are not happy with a school policy. The pastor will still be someone to talk with. Also, the school committee would also be a place to appeal a decision or policy. 

·   Parents individually already have lots of communication with teachers and with the principal, but a meeting or meeting might improve communication further. 

·   One member wonders whether a change needs to be written into the bylaws. Maybe we should try the new system first before amending the bylaws.

·   Did the pastors search for or find any passages that seemed to conflict with this interpretation? We discussed a couple of passages and the resolution we found for the apparent conflict. 
·   Are the pastors and principal thinking of hiring a new assistant principal? No, we have not considered that. The pastors’ only administrative function now is consultation, which will continue, so we don’t need additional staff. 

·   The School Council might be partly appointed by the pastor and partly elected by the society. 

·   Some people fear the loss of priestly guidance for the school, but the pastors are hopeful that their guidance may be even more effective when the pastor is not the boss. Then teachers and parents can receive their ideas in greater freedom. The pastors emphasized that they love the school and want to remain fully participating in it. 
Principal Proposal: We are planning for further discussion of this proposal at the upcoming society meeting, at classes, and at a meeting after church on November 4. Then we hope to have a good idea of how to proceed, whether to pursue it further or not. 
Board Meeting: Roger reported that the rainy summer has slowed progress on the school extension. About two months have been lost due to the weather. Pouring the concrete slab is now scheduled for late October. Brandon and Dan are framing and stockpiling wooden walls for it. (Please see Brandon’s September 20 Note Home invitation to volunteers to help.)

Peter reported a $19k surplus for the year that ended June 30th and recommended ways to allocate it, which the board approved. The increase in our budget for next year is mostly due to health insurance increases. 

The board voted to change the amount of the Contingency Fund from a dollar amount to 40% of our total budget. The dollar amount will remain about the same for now. 

The board noted that we are in year four of a five-year trial run with the full high school. The board will prepare some measurements to evaluate the sustainability of this project. 
STILL TO COME IN SEPTEMBER

Saturday, September 29, 11:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends Opening Day! (From 1:00-4:00 P.M. the special activity will be Big Board Games.)
Sunday, Sept. 30, 10:00 A.M. Family Woods Serv. Usher/Setup: Thaddeus Glenn

11:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends.

3:45 P.M. Family Soccer

7:00 P.M. Adult Service. Usher/Setup: Ian Keal
OCTOBER WORSHIP
Sunday, October 7, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Set-up: Brandon Jungé 

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery / Tovah & Clara; 4 years-K / Daelen & Lauren; 1st-3rd grades / Becky & Garrett; 4th-6th grades / Char Jungé; 7th-8th grades / Mark Wyncoll
Sunday, October 14, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Jordan and Becky Cooper

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 

Usher/Setup: Ted LaMastra
Sunday, October 21, 10:00 A.M.  Combined Service Usher/Setup: Steve King

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery / Maraika & Josiah; 4 years-K / Genta & Rafe; 1st-3rd grades / Sarah & Luke; 4th-6th grades / Heather
Sunday, October 28, 10:00 A.M. Family Service Usher/Setup: Jesse Fritch
*       *       *       *      *
OCTOBER CLASSESH
Wednesday, October 3, 7:30 P.M. Society Doctrinal Class: Divine Providence. Roy Odhner’s 
Tuesday, October 9 




9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men class. Pages 205-210.  

Lawson’s office


7:30 P.M. Arcana class. Numbers 8785-8852.  These include an explanation of the internal sense of the rest of Exodus Chapter 19, verses 10-25, and the last set of teachings about the spirits and inhabitants from the planet Jupiter. Jeremy and Judy Synnestvedt’s
Tuesday, October 16, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love class. Chris & Tabitha Judson’s

Wednesday, October 17, 7:30 P.M. Society Doctrinal Class: Divine Providence. Kate Pitcairn’s 
Thursday, October 18, 9:30 A.M. 



 Moms’ Morning Class.  Daelen Saltzer’s       
Tuesday, October 30, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men class. Pages 211-222.  

Lawson’s office

Wednesday, October 31, 7:30 P.M. Society Doctrinal Class: Divine Providence. Tom and Carla Kerr’s 
OCTOBER EVENTS / MEETINGS
Sundays at 3:45 P.M. Family Soccer all month, except an early start on the 28th – at 2:45 P.M. 
Tuesday, October 2, 7:30 P.M. Pastor Selection Committee meeting. Library

The four Saturdays and Sundays of the month, 11:00 A.M. – 6:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends.                                     Special Activities 1:00-4:00 P.M. on Saturdays
Saturday, October 6 

1:00-4:00 P.M. Line-Dancing Practice for the evening’s AW Square Dance. 


7:00-9:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends Fall Festival Square Dance. Barn
Thursday, October 18, 7:30 P.M. Kempton New Church ANNUAL SOCIETY MEETING

Friday, October 19, Deadline for Box Tops
Saturday, October 27, 4:00 P.M. EARLY CLOSING of Autumn Weekends booth. 


6:00-8:00 P.M., A.W. Halloween Party. Soc. Rm.
Sunday, October 28, 2:45 P.M. Family Soccer


4:00 P.M. Work Party to close Autumn Weekends (Booth WILL BE OPEN until 6:00 P.M.)
Thursday-Monday, October 25-29, Youth Group trip to Michigan – to convene with other New Church youth at Oak Arbor society 

Tuesday, October 30, No classes for high school 
From Your 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
There are many ways to contribute to the church. One way is through service, for which Autumn Weekends provides much opportunity! To ensure the continued success of this important fundraising effort, please consider contributing your time to it. You can sign up at www.kemptonnewchurch.org. Thank you. 
ANNUAL MEETING
The Annual Meeting of the Kempton New Church will be held on Thursday, October 18th, at 7:30 P.M. The main business will be to elect trustees and members of the school council, to discuss the financial results of the fiscal year that ended in June, and to adopt a budget for the present year. Minutes of the May semi-annual society meeting are attached here. 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Nominating Committee hereby re-nominates the incumbents, Bengt Boyesen, John Cole and Thaddeus Glenn, for another three-year term on the board of trustees. 

The incumbents on the school council are also hereby re-nominated for three-year terms: Ted LaMastra and Ruth Synnestvedt. 

From the Bylaws:

“Any member of the Kempton New Church may make additional nominations provided the following criteria are met: 

a) The nomination is submitted in writing within the ten days following the Nominating Committee’s announcement of the candidates,

b) The nomination includes the signatures of endorsement of two members of the Kempton New Church,

c) The candidate accepts the nomination.

 – Dandridge Cole, Mike Heiter, 

and Jeremy Synnestvedt, Chair
AUTUMN WEEKENDS

This is it! We are TWO days away 

from the GRAND OPENING, and we 

STILL NEED VOLUNTEERS for the first (and subsequent) weekend! PLEASE SIGN UP!
<http://www.kemptonnewchurch.org/cgi-bin/AW-Signup>
We are also hosting two evening events this year:
1.  Saturday, October 6 (AW Farm Day), 7-9:00 P.M.   
Fall Festival Square Dance
in the barn.
We will have line-dancing lessons earlier in the day (1:00-4:00 P.M.) so you can brush up on your skills and challenge your friends and kids at the dance.  We will also be selling beverages and snacks in the AW booth during this time, including S'MORE KITS with a convenient fire pit available. This is a family event, so we expect parents to monitor their children (no chaperones provided).  We hope to see you there!

2. Saturday, October 27 (AW Art Day), 6-8:00 P.M. 
Halloween Party
in the Society Room.

There will be fun games, music, decorations, costume contests, and of course the HALLOWEEN COSTUME PARADE!  We will start with supper (bring your own) and dessert (bring to share).  AW will also be selling cold and hot beverages, desserts, and S'MORE KITS with a monitored fire pit (weather permitting).  A small prize-bag will be given to each child at the end of the night. We hope to see you there in your best make-believe getup! (Please, no scary costumes.)  PLEASE NOTE: Autumn Weekends booth will close early on this day (4:00 P.M.) to allow folks to get ready for the party.  Please adjust your calendars.

Reminder about our five family-friendly activity days this year (Saturdays 1:00-4:00 P.M.): 
· September 29: Big Board Game Day

· October 6: Farm Day and line-dance practice.  (Fall Festival Square Dance follows from 7:00 to 9:00 P.M.) 
· October 13: STEM Day (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math)
· October 20: Carnival Day

· October 27: Art Day, with early closing at 4:00 P.M.  (Halloween Party follows from 6:00 to 8:00 P.M.) 
Final Autumn Weekends Note to Parents:

All activities will be held outside between the AW booth and the manse. In the event of rain, we will move to the Society Room, but we ask parents to please join us there to help monitor their kids (the church and school will be off-limits). Thank you!

ANNOUNCEMENTS
We are Happy Indeed for Sarah Heiter and Wade Moyer, who were married on Saturday, September 22. Warmest congratulations!  May their life together be richly blessed.
And Belated Congratulations to Sarah Heiter Moyer for having become a nurse back in the winter. It escaped our attention at the time, but she graduated from St. Luke’s, and we applaud her!
A Revised Sunday School Schedule is attached. Some of the empty slots have been filled, and the remaining holes invite your consideration. 
Box Tops for Education: Clip, clip, clip!  Box Tops are due by October 19! Please support the library by clipping and sending them in. They can be placed in the can in the copier room, or given to Carla or me. Thank you! Carrie 

Silver Branch Arts is hosting a virtual Holiday Craft Sale for the month of November. New Church art and handwork by any age crafter with items that meet our criteria are welcomed for this one time special event.  No need to be a current or future Silver Branch artist!  We are glad to accept one item or many, as long as you have them currently for sale.  We are not offering to sell your work, but simply to make your art and contact information visible in a gallery.  We leave communication between buyer and seller as your responsibility, but we would like to encourage you to be prompt, clear, and to use reasonable pricing and shipping charges. 

Ideally, we would like submissions before October 20, but we will continue to accept items throughout the month of November. Please submit photos of your for-sale items, contact info, and asking price to contact@silverbrancharts.com  And please contact us with any questions!                                           Thanks – the Silver Branch Arts Team
A Christmas Craft Sale will be happening because Jen McQueen has offered to organize one again. Thanks Jen! Saturday, December 1. 

Give to KNCS Instead of the Recycler? Liquid-laundry detergent container with spout and screw-on lid. Thanks – Carla  
Free Items: Almost-complete croquet set; badminton set with carrying case; 5 gallon steel gas can; 1.5 gal. stainless lidded compost bucket; gutter cleaning wand.  J and J Synnestvedt (610-756-4210)
Kempton Fire Company Spaghetti Supper is happening October 5th! Adults $10, kids $5. Includes a great salad bar, drink, and dessert. Please support our fire company and its many uses in our community. There is no required fire tax for Albany Township, so your donations really matter! These suppers are generally offered on the first Friday of the non-summery months—just keep an eye on the fire company sign for the dates.                                    
           – A Few Fans of Our Fire Fighters
*       *       *       *       *

REPEAT NOTICES
Gabriel Chamber Ensemble Concert: Sunday, September 30, 3:00 P.M. Jerusalem Lutheran Church in Schuylkill Haven. Loeillet, Reger, J.C. Bach, Saint-Saens.  Contact: 570-943-2558, www.gabrielensemble.org & gce@gabrielensemble.org. 
Looking for Some Genuine Activity? On Saturday, October 6, there will be racing at Leaser Lake.  5K Trail Run and 2K Walk start at 9:00 A.M.  Kids Fun Run starts at 8:30 A.M.  See September 20 Note Home for full details. 
ANNIVERSARIES
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Conjugial love is a love of the internal or spiritual man, and is therefore peculiar to mankind. The reason why conjugial love is of the internal or spiritual man is that the more intelligent and wise a man becomes, the more he becomes internal or spiritual, and the more perfect the form of his mind becomes; and that perfected form receives conjugial love. For in that love it perceives and feels a spiritual delight which is inwardly blessed, and from this a natural delight which draws its soul and life and essence from the spiritual love.
Conjugial Love 95
Tom and Carla Kerr

on the 2nd – 35 years

Jake and Shannon Heiter

on the 8th – 13 years
Kerry and Sabrina Wenrich

on the 11th – 10 years

Kenan and Kathleen Smith

on the 13th – 1 year

Toby and Anni Powell

on the 19th – 5 years

Thos and Laurel Powell

on the 23rd – 36 years

Luke and Sarah Heiter 

on the 25th – 15 years

Tim and Arian Hungaski

on the 25th – 21 years

Dandridge and Tamar Cole

on the 27th – 16 years 

*     *     *     
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